
ANDHRA PRADESH STATE ROAD TRANSPORT CORPORATION 

O/o the Managing Director 
Mushirabad : Hyderabad 

No: OP2/462(6)/2000-MED Dated :31 .05.2000 

CIRCULAR No: 18/2000-MED, Dated 31.05.2000 

SUB:   HEAD LIGHT BULBS - Stopping usage of Halogen Head light Bulbs on 

our Vehicles - Certain instructions issued - Reg. 

REF:    1) Circular No: 04/95-MED, Dated 14.03.1995.          

2) Circular No: 21/97-MED, Dated 29.09.1997. 

In the year 1995 a decision was taken to use Halogen Head Light Bulbs on all long 

distance night service Buses for better vision to the Drivers. Further it was decided to use 

the Halogen Bulbs to all Vehicles except City in the year 1997 basing on the satisfactory 

performance of Halogen Bulbs. 

Now the draft CMVR - 1997 has banned the use of Halogen Bulbs with P 45t cap 

for the passenger Vehicles. However they have recommended the use of Halogen Bulbs of 

P 43t cap type which is not suitable to our Vehicles. 

After detailed discussions with the Vehicle manufacturers and Bulb 

manufacturers the Sub Committee (T&S) of ASRTU has strongly recommended that a 

provision should be made in the CMVR to ban the production of Halogen Bulbs other 

than those covered by IS : 1606. 

In view of the above it is decided not to use Halogen Head Light Bulbs to our 

Vehicles and use only ordinary Bulbs with immediate effect. 

Sd/-(P. ARJUNA)  

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR (Engg) 


